MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VICARAGE ON 8TH MAY 2003 AT 8.00 P.M.

PRESENT: Angela Robinson, Richard Smith, Barbara Nicolaou, Margaret Wood, Beryl James, Jone Forrester, Sheila Ball, Len Green, Fr. Miller (Chair), Flora Bryant (Sec).
1. Prayers: The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.
2. Apologies for absence: Walter Butcher
3. Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as correct record.
4. Matters arising: There were no matters arising.
5. Draft Minutes of the APCM held on 27th April 2003: Fr. Miller explained that the first meeting of newly elected PCC was primarily to elect officers. We also usually accept draft minutes of APCM (in this case the APCM held on 27th April 2003). Minutes were not available PCC agreed to accept draft at a later date. Fr. Miller reported that the last two years’ APCM minutes have been posted on the parish website.
6. Election of PCC Officers: 
Fr. Miller informed PCC that lay vice chair position held by Walter Butcher for the last 38 years needed to be filled as Walter is currently ill and residing out of the parish. Fr .Miller added that lay vice chair position is a crucial one for the parish. Role includes involvement in Archdeacon Visitation and chairing of PCC meetings in the absence of Parish Priest.
Officers Elected:
Lay Vice Chair: Richard Smith proposed and accepted for one year.
Secretary: Flora Bryant proposed and accepted for one year.
Treasurer: Iris Smith proposed and accepted for one year.
Gift Aid/Covenant Officer: Linda Capstick proposed and accepted..
Electoral Roll Officer: It was agreed that this post would be left vacant and that 
Fr. Miller continue to manage annually and report to 
APCM.
Ex-Officio Members: Angela Robinson (Church warden and Deanery Synod Representative) and Velda Hagen-Brown (Deanery Synod Representative) One Deanery Synod vacancy exists. It was agreed that, if necessary, this position will be filled.
Dates of future meeting: 
It was agreed that Fr. Miller will re-circulate list of dates of future PCC Meetings.
7. Conduct of meetings: The following were agreed:
Any items for other business to be submitted beforehand. 
Continue with practice of apologies for non-attendance at PCC meetings 
Continue with grid of publicised dates once a month and no standing committee in operation.. 
Fr. Miller announced that as of January 2003, he is available to have meetings on Mondays. 
8. Vicar’s Notices
i. Finance Forms require Iris Smith’s signature before being sent to the Archdeacon and Deanery Secretary.
ii. Thank you for Walter. The Meeting discussed/looked at ways in which parish can organise thank you to Walter Butcher for work during the last 41 years. Proposals put forward:
a) Appeal to add Walter to picture of people in window 
b) Inscription in glass window at back of chapel 
c) party as soon as Kemble hall is available. 
d) have two separate events – one for parish and one for others, (as Walter was involved with other churches. 
e) Any other ideas welcomed.
iii. Kemble Hall: It was noted that there is no firm date for completion of hall. Date currently given as end of June/beginning of July 2003. Fr. Miller proposed that Management Committee Meeting need to be arranged to look e.g.grand opening and people involved in activities (Kemble Club, Boys Brigade etc.).
iv. Patronal Festival: Fr. Miller reminded PCC that this takes place on Saturday 24th May – Mass 12 noon, followed by lunch in garden, followed by procession at 2.30 p.m. Children to participate.. Fr Martin Warner, former Administrator of the Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham will preach. 
v Organist: It was agreed that Jonathan Dods be booked as organist. Jonathan is available after end of June and therefore will be booked as organist for July/August and September 2003 at £40 a week. It was also agreed to compile advertisement in September for a regular organist to start beginning of October 2003. It was proposed that Internet be used to advertise. It was noted that a member of the congregation is willing to play. It was pointed out that PCC is employer of organist, therefore the Parochial Church Council decision regarding organist is as follows:

“The Parochial Church Council resolves to employ an organist who takes their stipend and also resolves not to employ any member of the congregation in order to keep separate professional and pastoral matters; The PCC frurther notes that Jonathan Dodds has been approached to play in July, August and September 2003 at £40 per week and confirms this appointment; the PCC resolves to employ an organist for the future.”

9. The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.
DATE OF NEXT PAROCHIALCHURCH COUNCIL MEETING,THURSDAY
5th JUNE AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE.


